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COMPUTER SUPPORT INFORMTATION TECHNOLOGY

ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Wednesday, October 14, 2015

8:30—10:30 a.m.
Joan Stout Hall, Room 244
Members Present: John Jenkins, Lifeline Connections; Paul Yee, SHARP; Jeffrey Hoy
Members Absent: Aaron Johnson, Jama Software; Chris Larson, IBM Patrick Earl, MSVC USA; 
Clark College: Bob Hughes, CTEC Department Head/Instructor; CTEC Instructors Adam Coleman and Bruce Elgort; Cathy Sherick, Associate Dir. of Instructional Planning and Innovation; Brittany Brist, Advising; Brianna Lisenbee, Career Services; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees

John Jenkins called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m. and introductions were made. 
No quorum was present so the May 13, 2015 meeting minutes will be sent for approval via email. As of this writing the May minutes have been approved. 
Office of Instruction Updates

The Fall Training for Chairs & Co Chairs took place Tuesday September 15. Tim Cook and President Knight shared a few words of encouragement and gratitude for the work of all advisory members. The PowerPoint used in the training will be posted on the Advisory Web page, go to http://www.clark.edu/advisory
Ethics Training. This is required by The SBCTC and the State of WA for all public employees, elected and appointed officials. This training will take place at the next meeting.  
Perkins & Worker Retraining Grants 

· Perkins will be reviewed to ensure Clark is utilizing the funds in the most effective ways. 
2015-16 Worker Retraining $1,018,073 and 2015-16 Perkins $607,288
· Grant funds are allocated on Full Time Equivalents (FTE’s) 

· Leadership and Block grants BEAM $16,000 Grant: Lucia Worthington, Business, Entrepreneur, Accounting and Management (BEAM) club for the business department

Innovation Grant $3000: Marcia Roi of the Addiction Counselor Education, utilized funding to combine recruitment of veterans with the annual Hands across the Bridge event

The Academic Plan is under development and will be presented to the Board of Trustees in winter term, once adopted it will be available on the web site.

Bachelor in Applied Management (BAS). The second four year degree program at Clark, (the first was in Dental Hygiene), is in second phase of approvals. Slated to open for students fall of 2016. 

Advisory Committee Composition is a great place for us to engage folks from the community. While our current student body is 58% from non-dominate populations, our advisory committees are generally not as diverse. Diversity will help Clark ensure training needs of all students are met.

April 20th, 2016 – SAVE THE DATE – the Advisory Member Breakfast will be held to acknowledge the service so many volunteers provide to Clark students. We hope that by providing the date well in advance members can plan to be there to enjoy a great breakfast, student presentations and some networking time.

Department Report

Enrollment. Bob Hughes reported he had 90 students last quarter; 80 students for fall. 

MTAs. MTA awards in 2014. Opportunity with Microsoft students can earn MTAs in the curriculum Microsoft Technology Associate.  Paid for by student lab fees.

Budget. Bob explained the Clark College $2.6M budget shortfall. He spoke about the NTEC proposed reduction of the Microsoft Networking Associate in Applied Technology degree. There will be some impact in this department if the proposal goes through. Proposed cut of three server/networking courses. Support from this committee to maintain this level of Microsoft certifications is certainly welcome as Bob has a meeting with Vice President Tim Cook, who is leading the discussions with the reduction proposal.
Work Plan

Brainstorm of areas for 2015-16 work plan. Bob reported this committee will need an active work plan with items that are actively engaging the industry members with Clark staff. Bob went through the goals and asked for feedback and if going in the right direction. Bob broke down the work plan into three areas and explained how they relate to the program goals.  

Best practices for industry partners working with college programs. Briana Lisenbee works in Career Services and has a lot of requests from the community for interns and job openings. For internships Federal and State regulations need to be in place. Brianna said most colleges in Washington follow a body called NACE standards. Sort of a watch dog. The first six questions on the front page of the handout cover the main policies of internships. 
For a complete look at the work plan, visit the Computer Support & Information Technology Advisory Web page at http://www.clark.edu/advisory/index.php. 

Old Business

Votes of support needed on the following (members present will make motions on the following  curricular changes and an electronic vote will take place next week):

CTEC 112-Programming Essentials.  This is a programming course without a low computational prerequisite that will feature hands on and lots of programming literacy. It will serve as a required class for the Computer Support AAT degree. It will also serve as a prerequisite option for Java Script, PHP with SQL I, and MTA Software Development courses. 

CTEC 135-MTA Software Development with C# review. Bruce worked on this summer. Development with C-Sharp (C#) language. If these get on the books will be helpful and add to the family of MTAs. Other considerations:

· Can be an elective option for Networking and Computer Support programs;

· Can be used as launching pad for additional MTA development offerings; and 

· Requires CTEC 112 and CTEC 134, MTA Database Administrator. 

A motion was made in support of the above courses. 

New Business
New Course - IT Fundamentals, CTEC 106.  Bob wants to eliminate CTEC 100, Intro to Computing. A new course, CTEC 106, I.T. Fundamentals will replace CTEC 212, CompTIA Strata. “Strata” was for people who 
were specifically in sales and this was never adopted this into the curriculum. Would be an asset to the Computer Support curriculum because it will give students a more professional focus on professional IT practices and more aligned with another industry certification. A motion was made to approve CTEC 106, replacing CTEC 100 as a new course for the computer support programs. 
Changes in Computer Support Curriculum.  After some discussion, a motion was made to approve the computer Support curriculum to replace CTEC 100 with 106 and add CTEC 212 as a requirement for the Computer Support AAS degree. 
As of this writing, all three motions above have been approved by both the Computer Technology and Computer Support & IT advisory committee members. 

Continuing to move forward on an MIS articulation with WSUV.
Possible partnering with Columbia Basin College, who is working on an Applied Baccalaureate degree in IT. This is in the works but has not yet been approved by the SBCTC (State Board of Career & Technical Colleges). They are also working on a Health Informatics transfer degree. 
Impact of House Bill 1813 and Future high school articulations discussion.  Washington state legislature put through a state law that high schools will be require students to take a computer programming class to graduate. 

Next Meeting Date

Committee agreed the next meeting will be Thursday, April 21, 2016 at 8:30 a.m.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:10 a.m.

Prepared and Submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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